[image: image1.jpg]


Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, March 4, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
   Isn’t Danny’s Irish Night the best? Good food, great music, fine dancing, raffles and friendship, all celebrate our common heritage. Even better, winter is waning as we prepare for the Communion Breakfast and Holyoke Saint Patrick’s Parade.

   Celebrate Irish Heritage Month this Friday, March 1, 11:30 am in front of Holyoke City Hall to hoist the Irish Tri Colors over our great city Irish immigrants helped build. It would look good for us The AOH / LAOH to have a good crowd.
     The Communion Breakfast will be held Sunday, March 10 at The Wherehouse? after the 8 a.m. Mass at St. Jerome Church. This is the oldest continuing event in the history of our club. The featured speaker will be Brigadier General John J. Driscoll of the Massachusetts National Guard. So Please Consider Attending. Congratulations to Sister Kathleen Keating, ssj on being named the AOH 2019 Christian Charity Award winner. Sister Kathleen, the former president of Elms College will be presented her award at the AOH Communion Breakfast. Tickets are $25. Call Jay Driscoll at 413-534-0445 to make your reservation.
    We have been asked again this year by members Devin Sheehan (Holyoke Saint Patrick Parade Committee President) and D.J. O’Connor to help with the signups for the road race on Friday and Saturday, March 15 and 16. If you can’t make the meeting, give Paul a call at 413-533-0436 and leave a message. He will call you back. 
   Last October the AOH & LAOH voted on continuing our participation in the Parade. We need help getting our contingent through the streets of Holyoke. Last year, we were short on help by about 10 members and luckily at the last minute reinforcements arrived. Among the duties include turning the Celtic cross and marching with the 18’ X 6’ Irish Flag down the route. In 2018 we only had 4 members carrying the flag where we need 6 to 8 for safety sake, So instead of watching the Parade from the sidelines, join your fellow Hibernians. It is only fair and fun.
To Be Irish A Blessing. To Be a Hibernian an Honor

 Thank you to our members who attended the Saint Patrick’s Parade Committee’s Flag raising at the JFK Memorial on Sunday, February 17: AOH Members Peter Hogan, Devin Sheehan, Gerry Healy, Mark Joyce & LAOH Members Paula Paoli, Barbra Twohig, along with their guest, Paula Conway.
            Thank you to the following volunteers who served at Kate’s Kitchen on February 10: Mary Laura Hohol, Ryan Santos, Jay Whelihan Paul Hogan, Paula Paoli, Joanne Beliveau, Barbara Gaughan, Peter Hogan, Charlie Popp, Paul Mengel, Fran Hennessey, Barbara Twohig, Janet Dwyer, Noranne Duquette, Jay Driscoll and Joe O’Connor.  Our next opportunity to serve supper at Kate’s is Sunday, March 31. We need volunteers. Call Paul Hogan if you want to volunteeer 413-210-1416. 
    Welcome to our newest Hibernians, Thomas Shea and Don Whelihan.
    Remember in 2019 we will continue recruiting new Hibernians.  Have a membership application always at the ready for the opportunity to spread the word about the AOH. If you know any good Irish Catholics, invite them to a regular AOH / LAOH meeting to see if they would like to join our ranks.
      Dues are slowly being paid. Our assessment to the National Board was due February 15. If your dues card says 2018 on the top right hand corner they need to be paid. If you have any questions please call Pete 413-330-6635. Any questions or concerns please give our Financial Secretary, Pete a call.        
          When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
LAOH News
   The LAOH Quilt made its debut at Danny’s Irish Night. Thank you to everyone for your contributions to this special project. This marks the 19th year the LAOH has been creating this beautiful keepsake. If you need tickets contact, Paula at 210-6031.
   Welcome to our newest Lady Hibernian, Cynthia Sheridan Murphy. Cindy was sworn in as a member during Irish Night. 

   Congratulations to the 2019 LAOH Woman of the Year, Kim Gaughan. Her honor is well-deserved. Additional congratulations to JD Watson Hibernian of the Year.
     Dues are $25.00 per year. Send your dues to Mary Pat Murphy, 9 Magnolia Ave., Holyoke, MA, 01040 or call Paula Paoli at 210-031.

To Be Irish A Blessing. To Be a Hibernian an Honor

Upcoming Events:
Kate’s Kitchen – Sundays, March 31, May 5 and June 9
AOH Communion Breakfast -   Sunday, March 10 at The Wherehouse? 9 a.m.
Celebrity Bartending at the ICC – Join the AOH, Thursday, April 11

An Gorta Mor Mass – Sunday, May 19, 8 a.m. Mass at St. Jerome Church
Hennessey Hoe-Down (summer picnic) – Hamel’s Summit View pavilion, Saturday, June 15
Irish Cultural Center Events

Celebrating March with Irish Music at the ICC
YankCelt Band - Friday, March 8 and 15, 6 p.m

Sarah The Fiddler – Thursday, March 14, 7 p.m.
The Blaney Brothers – Saturday, March 16, 6:30 p.m.
Info Session – Ireland Tour 2019
   The ICC is sponsoring a new September Tour to Ireland (September 4–15, 2019): "The Sights and Sounds of Western Ireland: Galway, Dingle and Ennis." Please join us for an info session on Saturday, March 9 at 11:00 am, at the ICC.
    The Irish Cultural Center is hosting Hibernians as Celebrity Bartenders on Thursday April 11. Join us for a night of great fun. The winning ticket for the LAOH Quilt will also be drawn that evening.
Our monthly reminder from Doc Dean, Kate’s Kitchen is in need of non-perishable food items. Bring them to the March meeting.

   Sister Margaret McCleary’s name was chosen in the 50/50 raffle. The good sister was not in attendance. The pot of gold has grown to $90. Hope to see Sister Margaret at the next meeting.

   And finally thank you to all the Hibernians who volunteered on Irish Night to make it a great success. Kudos to Joe and Mary O’Connor, Ann Lawless, Jim and Sue Cannon Patrick Hogan, Tim O'Shea, Kevin Doorman, Bob Cameron, Charlie Popp, Paul Hogan,  Sam Curran, Jay Driscoll, Kim and John Gaughan, Mary Pat Murphy, Owen Donohue, Rose Pratt, Pat O'Connor, Kevin O'Connor, Jane Kane, Pete Hogan, Paula Paoli, Paula Lunney, Jeffrey Meon, Patty Meon, Barbara Twohig Mary Laura Hohol, Judy Pratt,  Dick Duquette, Kathleen Spaulding, Joanne Beliveau, Katie Beliveau, Meghan lever Noranne Duquette, Skip Clayton,  David Popp, Janet Dwyer, Barb Gaughan, Jay Whelihan, Fran Hennessey, Nora McMahon, Jordan Lemieux and Father David Joyce.

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.

